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Friday 3rd July, 2020. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I would like to begin by sending all families our very best wishes.  You all remain in our thoughts.  For those of 

you who we are not seeing regularly, please know we are missing you a great deal.  I hope that the Parenthub 

messages and telephone calls made by staff are going some way to help keep our Lee Brigg family connected. 

 

Online Safety Update 

We would like to make you aware of concerns that have been passed on to us from the locality safeguarding 

team, arising from the use of ‘TikTok’.  For information about this app and specific advice on monitoring your 

child’s usage, please follow the links below: 

 

https://parentinfo.org/article/tiktok-what-parents-need-to-know 

 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks%2Ftiktok/ 

 

Advice for Parents and Carers 

In line with this, please follow the below link for further resources and support material on the following: 

 

 Online educational resources 

 Promoting and supporting children and young people’s mental wellbeing 

 Promoting and supporting online safety 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-

providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak 

 

Summer Holiday Closure 

Mr Dickinson (our Trust Chief Executive Officer) has asked that I let Parents and Carers know that Waterton 

Academy Trust Trustees have taken the decision that all Waterton Academy Trust schools will close for the 
summer holiday period as planned.  School will therefore close to all pupils on Friday 17th July 2020. School will 

reopen on Tuesday 8th September 2020. (Further details will be included in a letter enclosed with your child’s 

school report). 

 

Collecting School Reports, Learning Packs and Online Learning 

If your child is currently attending school, they will bring home their school report next week. 

 

If your child is not attending school, please come and collect at the times shown below.  You will need to give 

consent should you wish to give permission for another adult other than a parent or carer to collect on your 

behalf.  Please e-mail consent to admin@leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk. 

 

Collection will be from the main school office.  We will arrange for reports for those who have siblings in school to 

be grouped to prevent having multiple visits to school for the same family.  Please arrive at school within the 

timeslot allocated for your youngest child at school. 
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mailto:admin@leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk


Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School  

  
 Headteacher: Miss Sarah Gordon   

Chair of Governors: Mr Andrew Emms  
Lee Brigg, Altofts, Wakefield WF6 2LN   Telephone: 01924 893829  

www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk   Email: headteacher@leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk  

  

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss S Gordon - Deputy DSL: Miss L Kilkenny - Safeguarding Governor: Mr A Emms 
 If you are worried a child is at risk of harm please contact either of the above or Social Care Direct on 01924 303456.  

  
Copies of the Safeguarding and Child Protection policy can be obtained from the school office or downloaded from the website.  

  
  
    

  

 

 Nursery and Reception – Thursday 9th July between 10am and 2pm 
(or sent home with the child if they are in school) 
 

 Year 1 – Thursday 9th July between 10am and 2pm  
(or sent home with the child if they are in school) 
 

 Year 2 – Friday 10th July between 10am and 11am  /  Friday 10th July between 1pm and 2pm   
(or sent home with the child if they are in school) 

 
We will make available our final paper home learning pack for this academic year for those who wish to take one 
when they collect their report (Reception-Year 2 pupils).  
 
We will be uploading further online learning next week for those who wish to access (please note this will be our 
final online learning upload for this academic year); however, our website content as well as Oak National 
Academy and BBC Bitesize will remain available. 
 
As always, any home learning is optional and not compulsory.  Please remember to adhere to social distancing 
guidance when on site (we are only permitted one person in the reception area at any time). 
 
School Reading Books and P.E. Kits 

If your child is attending school and you have not yet returned their school reading book, please do so as soon 
as possible.  If your child is not attending school, please return their school reading book when you come to 

collect their school report. 

 

If your child is not attending school and has a P.E kit in class, we would ask that this be collected along with their 

report.  Please advise when collecting reports and we will arrange to have P.E kits available. 

 

Transition and New Classes 

Ordinarily, we would be involved in a range of transition activities at this point in the academic year; however, we 

have had to place much of our transition programme on hold this year due to social distancing measures.  We 

will be sending home a welcome letter from your child’s new class teacher with their school report.   

 

School Uniform 

For those Parents and Carers thinking ahead to September, I would like to remind you of the school uniform 

policy (http://www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk/parents/uniform) 
 

School jumpers, cardigans, book bags and P.E bags can be purchased from  

Fairway Graphics  

Telephone : 07876 781 277 

Email: sd.fairwaygraphics@yahoo.com 

Facebook: Fairway Graphics 

or 

SO This Embriodery & Print (Normanton) 

Telephone: 07587 214 455 

http://www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk/parents/uniform
https://www.fairwaygraphics.co.uk/
mailto:sd.fairwaygraphics@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/fairway.graphics/
https://marshallwhite4.wixsite.com/so-this
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Email: so-this@mail.com 

Facebook: So This Embroidery & Print 

 

Each company offers the option to purchase both the item of clothing and embroidery or to have your own item 

of uniform embroidered. Further information is available at the school office or by clicking the links above. 

 

We do encourage sensible black footwear to be worn in school and black pumps must be worn for P.E. 

 

All items of clothing including the child's black pumps must be marked with the child's name. It is advisable to 

use either a permanent marker pen or sewn in nametapes for this purpose. Nametapes can be purchased 

from My Nametags . Please quote our school ID which is 28025. 

 

We ask that children do not wear jewellery in school. The only exception to this is stud earrings and watches, 

which may be worn, however the school does not accept responsibility for their safety should they become lost. 

 

For P.E. stud earrings and watches must be removed by the child, and long hair (for both girls and boys) must 

be tied back. 

 

 
 

Contacting School 

Please remember – we can still talk even though we may not be seeing each other every day.  You can get in 

touch with school by e-mail (admin@leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk) or telephone (01924 893829) 

 

With very best wishes, please take care and stay safe 

 
Sarah Gordon – Executive Headteacher 
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